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WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre
on Monday 13th December 2021 at 7pm
13th December 2020

Present: Cllrs P Wilkinson (PW) Chairman, A Morgan (AM) Vice Chairman, E Bland (EB),

J Bland (JB), M Budden (MB), G Edwards (GE), I Lasseter (IL), M Gerrard (MG), R Moss (RM), G Williams (GW) and J Freeman (JF).
Also in attendance CW&C Cllr P Williams and two members of the public.
111.
Public Open Forum
111.1 Request to extend fibre to Acton Bridge that was supported by the Council.
112.
 Apologies were received from CW&C Cllr C Fifield.
113.
No new declarations were received.
114.
Minutes of meeting held on 22nd November 2021 were approved.
115.
Finance Committee.

115.1 
Accounts for November 2021 were approved.

115.2 
Approved payment of final retention for MUGA of £3749.58.
116.
Environment Committee.
116.1
Kompan have been informed that they have been appointed to complete the Russet Road Play Park Project and steps are in hand to find the necessary funds to allow their job to proceed.  A meeting of the project group will be held to confirm the project.

117.
Planning Committee.

117.1
Minutes of meeting held on 3rd December were received
Cllr J Bland left the meeting
118.
Youth Committee.

118.1
Minutes of meeting held on 8th December were received.
119.
Cemetery Committee
A meeting to be held shortly to agree a contractor to provide an extension to the car park.
120.
Councillors attended the following meetings on behalf of the Council. GE on sandbags, GW speed gun training, toy distribution with AM, PW integrated sustainable transport task force, youth club, flooding event, emergency planning, accompanied at the latter 2 by JF.
121.
Clerks' Correspondence.
121.1 
Agreed to write a letter to Rudheath PC in support of the complaint about increased road traffic to the Lostock Incinerator Plant.
122.
Policing matters – PCSO Gillett was not present and no report had been received.
123.
Cheshire West and Chester Councillors have been reassured that the leaves will be swept by the second week in January 2021.  Enquiries have been made about the frequency of gully emptying.  Defib training coming at Cricket Club. Emergency planning to include power outages and a meeting of the proposed emergency planning group was encouraged.
124.
Date of Next Meeting Monday 24th January 2022 at the Community Centre.
Meeting closed at 8.04pm.
